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RELATIONSHIPS RESPONSIBILITY RESILIENCE RESPECT

by Sarah Magnusson
Dear Parents/Caregivers,
Welcome back to the final school term of this year.
 
SCHOOL VALUES – Responsibility, Relationship,
Resilience and Respect

We proudly promote and expect to see and hear our
school values in action whilst at school and when
representing our school in the community. 
Responsibility is our focus for this term. I encourage
families to support us with this at home by students
taking responsibility for their learning, actions, belongings
and school equipment.
 

CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to Samuel R who has been selected to
participate in the u12 Track & Field State Team in Sydney
later next month.

SUN SMART SCHOOL

The Hub is a SunSmart school. As per our Sun Smart
Policy we are to wear hats when outside this term.

ENROLMENTS 2025

Please contact the school if your child is eligible to start
school next year and you have not yet completed an
enrolment form. If you know of any families with
children eligible to enrol and have not yet done so or
any families looking for a new school, then please
advise us as soon as possible for a school tour and
enrolment form.
This information helps us to make informed decisions
about class placements for next year. 
Enrolment forms are available from the Front Office.
Please contact the school for any queries.
 
 2025 RECEPTION TRANSITION VISITS

We look forward to welcoming our students starting
school with the upcoming transition visits -

Thursday 21st November: 9am -10.30am
Thursday 28th November: 9am -12.15pm
Thursday 5th December: 9am – 1.50pm

 
 LEAVING THE HUB NEXT YEAR?

Please contact the school asap via email or in person to
formally inform us if you are planning on leaving the
Hub at the end of the year. The importance of the
school knowing now greatly assists with our planning
for next year. 
1 or 2 families leaving makes a difference, not only in
the number of classes we are entitled to, but also how
many students in each class. 
Whilst we do not want to see any families leave the
Hub, we do understand changing of circumstances
occur. 

HAPPY WORLD TEACHER’S DAY 

Tomorrow, Friday October 25th, is World Teacher’s Day
with the theme ‘Hats off to Teachers’.  The day honours
the dedication, hard work, and passion of teachers who
play a crucial role in shaping the minds and futures of all
children.
The term ‘hats off’ has a long history of being used to
show respect, admiration and offer congratulations. It can
be traced back to medieval times when knights would
remove their helmets to show respect. Today you don’t
have to be wearing a hat, you can simply say ‘hats off’ and
as well as being respectful, it can be used to celebrate
achievement
Let’s all reflect on the incredible work all our teachers do
every day to give our students the best future possible.



Term 4

WEEK 4

Monday 4th November

Pupil Free Day

Friday 8th Novemeber

Colour Run

No Assembly

WEEK 5

Monday 11th November

Remembrance Day

Remembrance Day Assembly

Friday 15th November

Sports Day - whole school

WEEK 6

Thursday 21st November

Performing Arts Show case

WEEK 8

Wednesday 4th December

End of Year concert

Tuesday 3rd December

Volunteers Morning Tea

WEEK 9

Thursday 12th December

Year 6 Graduation

Friday 13th December

Last Day Term - Early dismissal

Term 1 2025

Tuesday 28th January

From the desk of the 
Deputy Principal

Absences
The Front Office can be notified of
any student absences by phoning 
8270 5055 or sending a text to 
0428 910 895

OCT/ NOV/ DEC

Change of details
Please advise the Front Office of any change of
address or contact details (including emergency
contacts).

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE
DATEDATEDATE

Ngaityalya (Kaurna, thank you) 

Kind Regards,

Amanda Allen
Deputy Principal

continued from the
Principal

Ngaityalya (Kaurna, thank you) 

Kind Regards,

Sarah Magnusson
Principal

FIRST NATIONS ART EXHIBITION

This term the focus for our First Nation students will be painting a
canvas representing a place within South Australia that is named
from an Aboriginal word. Students have selected their place and
will work with Simon Wilson to learn more about the Aboriginal
meaning, culture and significance of the place they have chosen
for them to represent in their painting. These paintings will be
displayed to anyone who would like to attend the Art Exhibition at
7pm in the hall at Port Noarlunga on Wednesday December 11th at
the end of this term.
 

To Parents/ Caregivers, 

Earlier this year we had some of our students participate in Maths,
English, Writing, Digital Technology and Science ICAS testing.
A big congratulations to L. Edwards, T. Horder, E. Kazazic,
H. Kazazic and V. Sidhu for their efforts while completing the tests-
they should all be very proud of their participation and
achievements. 

EXTERNAL SERVICE PROVIDERS- 2025

We highly value the knowledge and support that external service
providers offer our students and staff during both on and off-site
therapy sessions. For those families who currently have external
service provider sessions for their child onsite and are planning on
continuing in 2025, please note from Term 1 2025 families will be
invoiced $10 per term for external service provide sessions on-site
to cover a room service fee.  

High expectations
United
communities and
Building bright
futures     together.



Finance News
2025 MATERIALS & SERVICE CHARGES AND COMMUNITY
MEETING INVITATION

Our Governing Council have proposed the Materials and
Services charge next year be set at $355 per student. This will
allow us to maintain our learning programmes. A copy of the
watermark notice detailing the itemised breakdown of the
charge can be seen in the adjacent image. 

The commitment by the state Government of South Australia
to support all student fees by offering a $200 rebate to full
paying families means that families will only be paying $150
per student in 2025.
 
As per communication sent out last term all
parents/caregivers of Reception to Year 5 students who are
responsible for the charge are invited to attend the next
Governing Council meeting on Wednesday November 6th at
6.30pm to discuss the proposed increase of the 2025 Materials
and Service Charge to $355.

After the community meeting, Governing Council will decide
if the full amount of $355 will be the ‘legally recoverable’
amount. If accepted the polling letters will be sent to
parents/carers to approve the amount as a ‘legally recoverable’
amount. If you are unable to attend but would like to
comment on the Materials and Service Charges, you may do
so in writing prior to Monday November 4th, 2024, addressed
to either the Governing Council Chairperson, Kelly Johnson
(DFESA-0536-GOVCOUNCIL@ConnectedComunity.org) or
to the Principal, Sarah Magnusson
(Sarah.Magnusson893@schools.sa.edu.au).

Ngaityalya (Kaurna, thank you) 

Kind Regards,

Sarah Magnusson
Principal



CANTEEN 
Don’t forget to order your canteen special for upcoming
Sports Day. Order through the QKR app.

Volunteers needed for Sports Day – Please contact the Front
Office if you are able to spare any time to volunteer throughout the
day.

At The Hub We Value Relationships, Responsibility, Resilience and
Respect

Sports News

TERM 4 HUB PLAYGROUP
Term 4 Hub Playgroup - Fridays
Week 1 – Week 7 at Aberfoyle Hub Pre-
School, Taylors Rd. 9am – 10.30am come
and play with your child Cost $35 for
the term ($5 per session).
Coordinated by Hub teacher Kate
Videon and with the occasional Hub
Leadership Sarah Magnusson or
Amanda Allen, or Preschool Director
Maddie attending. 

TERM 4 ASSEMBLIES
WEEK 2
Friday 25th October - 
Host: SRC Exec; Sharing: Rm 1 & Rm 9
 
WEEK 5
Monday 11th November
Host: SRC Exec

WEEK 6
Friday 22nd November
Host: Rm 16; Sharing: Rm 1 & Rm 17

WEEK 8
Friday 6th December
Host: Rm 2; Sharing: Rm 5 & Rm 6

WEEK 9 
Friday 13th December
Farewell; Sharing: Rm 19 & Rm 21

App

Brad Walters will be visiting classes in the coming weeks to distribute
registration forms for Out of School Sport for 2025.

Being offered include;

Basketball (turning 8 or above in 2025),
Soccer (turning 8 or above in 2025) 
Pedal prix (going into yr 5/6 or attending Aberfoyle Park High School
in 2025).

If your child doesn't receive a form but would like to register for one of
these sports for 2025, they will be available from the front office.

 

Brad Walters
Student Wellbeing Leader
Health & PE Teacher 
Aberfoyle Hub Primary School

Out of School Sports 



Thank you to our families;    
 Johnson
Stone,
Golding
Maloney/Hosking
Pianciamore
Hambura
Wilkinson
Prowse
Abfalter

who attended our working bee held the weekend 
before term 4 began, Saturday 12th October.

Thank you to Bob, the grounds person, for his support prior
and on the day. A special thank you to S. Abfalter for donating
the use of the  mini loader on the day .

Your contribution was highly valued and appreciated by
 all.

Look at our beautiful grounds.

Aberfoyle Hub 
Working Bee



NEWS
OSHC

RELATIONSHIPS 
RESPONSIBILITY
RESILIENCE
RESPECT

From Sam Tuff the OSHC Director

Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo
Follow us on Facebook 
facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school

Aberfoyle Hub Primary School
29 JEANETTE CRESCENT, ABERFOYLE PARK SA 5159

www.ahs@schools.sa.edu.au
dl.0536.info@schools.sa.edu.au


